
1 February 2015 Kansas Winger 

Contents: Pg 1                           KS Couple 2015, Pg 33  

Valentine Flyer, Pg 2                 Chapter Couples, 2015, Pg 34-35 

Directors Message, Pg 3             Twister Drill Team Article, Pg 36 

MWR Message, Pg 4                  Schedule for Events, Pg 37 

KS District Team, Pg 5               KS Rally Flyer 2015, Pg 38 

KS Chapter Information, Pg 6     KS Rally Reg Form, Pg 39 

Rider Ed Bulletin, Pg 7-8             Our Sponsors, Pg 40-42 

Region Team, Pg 9                         (Please Support Them) 

„By The Book‟, Pg 10 

Chapter „A‟ Article, Pg11-16 

Chapter „B‟ Article, Pg 17 

Chapter „C” Article, Pg 18 

Chapter „F‟ Article. Pg 19 

Chapter „H‟ Article, Pg 20-29 

Chapter „P‟ Article, Pg 30 

Chapter „Q‟ Article, Pg 31-32 



February 2015 2 Kansas Winger 



3 February 2015 Kansas Winger 

A Message from your District Directors 
 

 
Jack & Doris Schoeck 

Grand Master Riders 

Jack #1961  Doris #2389 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

Region „H‟ 

Happy Valentine‟s Day from your Kansas District Team!  

Well, our Mid-Winter Rendezvous is now history for 

2015 and it was a GREAT success!  . 

We want to Congratulate Rick and Brenda Kistler on be-

coming our new Kansas District Couple of the Year.  

They will do an awesome job of representing Kansas.  We 

would also like to thank Steve and Terri Bockhaus for do-

ing a great job in 2014 of representing us and we encour-

age all of you to be at the Region H Rally in April to sup-

port them at the Region H Selection for a new Region 

Couple of the Year.  They have gone a lot of places over 

the last year and we want to show our support for then at 

Region Convention. 

We had 108 people registered for Mid-Winter this year 

and there were a few who came late in the day on Satur-

day and stayed for the banquet.  We served 108 also for 

the banquet.  Our attendance was up somewhat this year 

and we were excited about that. 

We had a day full of great fun and many things to do.  

There was a leadership seminar taught on Friday evening 

and we had 15 people in attendance including the seminar 

leader which was Doris Schoeck.  We had an ugly sweater 

contest this year which generated a lot of participation   

We had 3rd, 2nd, and 1st place winners and everyone had a 

great time!  Our winners were:  Mary Rose Enderle, KS 

B, 1st Place, Jim Owens, KS Q, 2nd Place; and Sarah Tay-

lor, KS H, 3rd place.  There was a lot of participation for a 

first time event and everyone had a good time doing it! 

We had a “Battle of the Sexes” game led by Sheila Tucker 

which was a hoot and the audience had a good time laugh-

ing! We had the Family Feud game again which is always 

popular and there again a good time was had by all. 

At the end of the day on Saturday, we had a great banquet 

and then closing.  Dave Patton from Chapter B in DeSoto 

entertained us all with some awesome music before we 

ate.  He does a wonderful job and everyone loves to hear 

him!  If you were not there, you missed a good time!  

Thank you again Dave for entertaining us!! 

At closing we introduced our new Couples of the Year 

from each chapter.  Their names and pictures are on an-

other page of this newsletter so be sure and check it out.  

We have couples from every chapter this year so our se-

lection process next January should be interesting to say 

the least.  Please make sure you congratulate each of these 

couples as they are the representatives from your chapters 

and need to be recognized. Our Couple of the Year Bas-

kets again generated a lot of interest and each of the bas-

ket winners was excited and happy about their wins.  Our 

50/50 money was won by the following people: David 

McDonald, KS P; Steve Milam, KS B; and Mary Rose 

Enderle, KS B.  Congratulations to all our winners! 

We would also like to thank Tom and Karen Sweet for 

conducting our CMA Church Service on Sunday morning.  

As always they did a great job and we truly appreciate it. 

We have an Officers Certification Program Class set for 

April 25, 2015.  It will be held on a Saturday and will start 

at 8:30 am in the morning and end at 5:00 pm.   It will be 

held in Emporia, but we don‟t have a location yet.  We 

will put out location and meal information to all Chapter 

Directors and District Team members as soon as it is final.  

Remember the upcoming spring months will start our 

other District Conventions and our Region H Convention 

which will be in Marshall, Texas which will be April 16-

18, 2015. 

We are excited to start another year of Fun, Safety, and 

Knowledge and hope that all of you are excited as well!  

We have a brand new year ahead of us and that means we 

can all have as much fun and excitement and knowledge 

as we want to take in. 

We will see you down the road and until then, Please stay 

safe and warm. 

Jack and Doris Schoeck, Kansas District Directors  
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MID-WINTER RENDEZVOUS 2015 was a howling success. 

Attendance was great. Thank you to every one of you that 

made that possible. Having that kind of response to an event 

makes the hours donated on the event very worthwhile.  Ac-

tually even if attendance record wasn’t broken, it would still 

be very rewarding because the District Team gets to see ‘up 

close and personal’ a lot of smiling faces as you entertain 

yourselves by participating  in the 16 activities, plus one 

seminar. As Assistant Director Rick Kistler said,” if you did-

n’t have fun, you didn’t participate”. 

 

Thanks to all that brought desserts so you could dance to 

50’s and 60’s music and win goodies. We kept two circles 

going but there was a time that we could have had three 

circles going with 12 in each circle.  But Sheila took care of 

those in the waiting line to dance and doubled up on num-

bers. Everyone got to dance as much as their feet could 

stand. The money went to the Couple of the Year Program 

to help with travel expenses. I believe $73.00 was earned. 

Not bad when it cost only 25 cents per dance. 

 

Although the ‘Team Feud’ ran over its allotted time, people 

told me they had a ball. We more than double the number of 

teams from last year. We had three teams that wanted to 

play just before we started. I wasn’t about to turn anyone 

away that wanted to participate.  That is why we have this 

annual party. The entire district team preached all year of 

2014, we need you to participate, participate. You did. 

Thanks to the thirteen teams that played.  That’s 52 happy, 

fun loving people enjoying themselves AND entertaining the 

spectators. 

 

I could not believe the laughter created by the players when 

Sheila got the ‘Battle of the Sexes’ started. She started with 

the ‘elephant’ race. Funny,  funny. Hard to explain but I’ll 

try. Lead person places their hand between their legs, the 

person behind them, take hold of the hand and place their 

free hand between their legs, then the two go around chairs 

at the opposite end of the starting point, return, pick up a 

third person until all twelve have hooked up. Get the picture. 

You have to see it to enjoy it. I did. 

 

Can you believe grown men and women lying on the floor, 

forming a tree; or forming an airplane on the floor and a 

car!   Then, at the end everyone in the audience was on 

stage getting into a circle, man’s circle, woman’s circle. I 

don’t think there was a person sitting in a chair.  The one’s 

that had the most in their circle won. Golly, there was a lot 

of cheating going on, of course all in fun. 

 

The report on the seven games run by chapters and watched 

over by the Game Marshal (Brenda Kistler), the games were 

played with zest. The most popular again was the clothes pin 

challenge. Why wouldn’t it be? I’ll not comment any further 

on that. It appeared that the Ping Pong Ball escape was also 

a hit. Thanks to Joe Gattenby for getting that one started. 

Some seemed a little reluctant to shake their bodies but Joe 

got them going. Other activities, Black Jack, Bingo, Magic 

Eye, the new Ugly Sweater competition, Pride table, Couple 

of the Year Baskets and several paper games such as ‘HUGS’ 

kept many busy.  Let’s not forget all the popcorn you can 

eat, Free. Drinks only 50 cents. 

 

Prior to eating at the banquet, we had live entertainment. 

KSB’s Crooner, Dave Patton sang country for all of us. Gosh 

he is so good. THANKS ‘BIG’ DAVE. YOU ROCK BABY….. 

 

One more time. Thanks to everyone that attended the 2015 

Mid-Winter Rendezvous. You made our day! 

 

We are returning to the same location January 15-16, 

2016. Your District Team encourage you to give us some 

ideas for games and other activities you think will be fun to 

do and watch. We will look at every suggestion. IT’S YOUR 

PARTY! 

 

Bill & Sheila, Your Events Coordinators 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 
DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
620-341-0426 

 

ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 
316-200-0726 

 
   DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATOR    DISTRICT TREASURER  DISTRICT PATCH PRINCESS 
             Bill & Sheila Tucker    Judy & Ron Eggleston              Sheila Tucker 
                  316-777-1052     580-269-1221                       316-777-1052 
 
              DISTRICT TRAINER                DISTRICT MEC           DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 
             Marty & Ruth Dannar                    Bill Watts                               EDITOR 
      316-260-5272             620-665-3877              Bill & Sheila Tucker 
                                          316-777-1052  
         DISTRICT COUPLE OF THE  
             YEAR COORDINATOR                                              DISTRICT COUPLE OF 
   Rick & Brenda Kistler                                          THE YEAR 
           316-200-0726                                              Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
                                          316-772-6603 
 DISTRICT MEDIC FIRST AID            
   TRAINERS/INSTRUCTORS               RIDER COACHES  
    Steve & Terri Bockhaus                                      Bill Tucker               
     Jack & Doris Schoeck                                          Jim Lamb  
                        Marv Ayers                                                                 Rick Stevens 
                         Bill Tucker 
DISTRICT MOTOR AWARENESS COORD.                            DISTRICT HISTORIAN                
                  Gary & Susan Drake          Brenda Kistler 
                        785-828-4801           316-259-8920 
        
    DISTRICT WEB MASTER          FRANK PATTON AWARD  2014/15  
                        Dale Tritsch                                     Rick & Brenda Kistler                                                                        
       620-921-5941                                                              316-200-0726         
 
    Chapter ‘A’ CD      Chapter ‘B’  CD    Chapter ’C’  CD Chapter ’F’’  CD  
  Marty &  Ruth Dannar    Allen & Lee Ann Robertson         Ron & Marj Crawford                 TBA 
 

     Chapter ‘H’ CD     Chapter ‘P’ CD                  Chapter ‘Q’ CD 
   Terry & Judy Mann                  David & Sherri McDonald                    Jack & Teresa Kistler 
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Chapter “H” 

Terry & Judy Mann CD 
620-728-9320 

4th Thursday 7:00p.m. 
Sirloin Stockade 

East 17th, Hutchinson 
remotemann@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Chapter “P” 
David & Sherri McDonald CD 

316-650-3238 
2nd Friday at 7:00p.m. 

Derby Church of Christ 
225 N. Derby St. Derby 

In Fellowship Hall, South End of Building 
dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 

 
 
 

Chapter “Q” 
 Jack & Teresa Kistler, CD 

(316) 651-7423 
1st Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 

Laurie’s Kitchen 
113 west Main Mulvane 

Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 
 

 
Chapter “A” 

Marty & Ruth Dannar, CD 
316-260-5272 

Second Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 
  Golden Corral 

11006 E Kellogg , Wichita 
dannariguana@yahoo.com 

 
Chapter “B” 

Allen & Lee Ann Robertson, CD 
      (785) 979 4831 

   3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 
      JTs Grill 

33255 Lexington Ave., DeSoto 
Allen.robertson1@gmail.com 

 
 

Chapter “C” 
Ron & Marj Crawford CD 

785-764-0626 
Third Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Perkins Restaurant 
1720 SW Wanamaker Road, Topeka 
solpokbluesolpokblue@yahoo.com 

 
 
 

Chapter “F” 
TBA 

       Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 
     Oil Hill Elementary School 

       2700 West 6th Ave, El Dorado 
maintman869@yahoo.com 

     

GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors   

and Getand Get --Together Time & PlaceTogether Time & Place   

Feel free to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome.  
Call the CD if you need more information about a Chapter activity.  

If you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area,  

Please contact JACK & DORIS SCHOECK 620-341-0426 

for  more information. 
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The Team 
 

    CE-KS-A   KS-CE-B          CE-KS-C         CE-KS-F           CE-KS-H         CE-KS-P        CE-KS-Q     

    Bob Brown         Eric Wadman               TBD             Russel Harrold           Marv Ayers        Rick Stevens              TBD     

 

         MFA INSTRUCTORS  RANGE AIDE  RIDER COACHES MOTOR AWARENESS COORD 

            Jack & Doris Schoeck  Carolyn Stevens                   Bill Tucker  Gary Drake, District MA 

           Terri & Steve Bockhaus                 Marv Ayers     Rick Stevens                Jeff Whithorn, KSH– MA 

           Marv Ayers & Bill Tucker                     Jim Lamb 

 

                      Rider Ed Seminar Presenters: Bill Tucker, Rick & Carolyn Stevens, Jack & Doris Schoeck, Jim Lamb, Marv Ayers 

RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

 District Educators           Asst District Educator         Asst District Educator  
           Bill & Sheila Tucker    
             316-77 7-1052            Rick Stevens                                Marv Ayers 
       Life Grand Master #242      Master #8249                 Master #9491  

 Life Grand Master #527                    

Well, another very fun weekend has past. I can hardly wait for Jan 2016. Yes, I‟m talking about MWR. This fun 

district activity will be held at the same place January 15 & 16, 2016. 

 

Sheila & I had fun hosting some of the games and it appeared that those of you that chose to participate had a 

ton of „FUN”. Now to Rider Education. 

 

Rider Ed announced the 2015 Riding Classes. In case you missed the announcement or didn‟t write them down, 

here they are. They are also posted on the Rider Education web page. 

 

 TRC Trike Course-  April 4 

 BRC2 (2 Wheels)  May 16 

 TC 2 Wheels Trailering September 12 

 TTRC Trike Trailering  October 10 

 

Co-Riders are encouraged to ride in the courses, and it is „free‟ to them. The Co-Rider‟s that are in the levels 

program can receive credit for participating. Rick & I prefer the co-rider take the seminar first, then, ride in the 

range exercises with their rider. It is impossible for us to cover every aspect of Co-Rider responsibilities while on the 

range. But if the co-rider has taken the seminar, she or he can now practice what they learned in the seminar. Make 

Sense? Hope so. 

 

We have the adjustable Fee program going again this year. And as long as we get the support from you at our 

fund raisers, we will continue to give back. 

 

For the GW members we start at $30.00 and will reduce it to $20.00. Just remember to, get the reduced fee, 

you must take the courses consecutive. I wanted to go down to $15.00 but we didn‟t do very well at our Kansas rally 

fund raiser. Maybe this year. HELP!  

 

At MWR (Mid-Winter Rendezvous) the Chapter Educators met for a working luncheon meeting. All CE‟s 

(Chapter Educators) were present except Eric Wadman, CE KSB. He was unable to attend MWR this year. Jack Wag-

ner, our Region Director was our guest speaker. 

                                                                                                                                               NEXT PAGE 
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Rider Ed Continued 

 
And a good piece of news for me is that Gary Drake KSC approached me and asked about becoming KSC‟s Chapter 

Educator. Hopefully that will occur soon. That will leave only one chapter without a CE. The Chapter Director is working with 

me to fill that position. 

 

I presented Larry Mazur, former CE KSA a plaque for his fine work as the Chapter Educator of KS-A. I also pre-

sented a plaque to Carolyn Stevens for being our reliable, hard working Range Aid and Administrative Assistant at the 

Range.   

 

We have a couple of officer changes in our Rider Ed family. Jim Lamb has taken retirement from his volunteer posi-

tion as Assistant District Educator and is scaling back on teaching the rider courses. I presented Jim and Carol a plaque ex-

pressing our sincere appreciation for their time and effort as your Asst District Educators. 

 

I have appointed Senior Chapter Educator Rick Stevens and Chapter Educator Marv Ayers as the new Assistant Dis-

trict Educators. Both will retain their positions as Chapter Educators. Look at that Jim, takes two to replace you. I am truly 

going to miss working with Jim. He not only is a very good instructor, but just a very nice all around great guy and fun to be 

around. Jim will teach the two wheel Trailering course for us for the time being.  

 

The new Chapter Director of KSA asked that Bob Brown replace Larry Mazur as the Chapter Educator. After speak-

ing with Larry I told Marty Dannar (new CD) that Larry said he was good with moving on. Larry wanted to resign in 2014 but 

said he would stay on until a replacement was found. I‟m going to miss my brother cop, but he isn‟t going far.   Maybe I could 

talk him into participating with KSQ and he could be the Chapter Educator there.  

 

Welcome aboard Rick Stevens, Marv Ayers and Bob Brown. Time to go to work. 

 

Rick and I have been actively searching for a couple of people (man or woman) to become certified as MSF and 

GWRRA Rider Coaches. We need to replace Jim (in body anyway) and there will come a time in my life I will need to stop 

teaching, heaven forbid. I enjoy it too much to stop any time soon.  

 

Bob Brown (KSA-CE) and Marv Ayers (KSH-CE) have expressed an interest in joining Rick and me. Bob told me he 

would be attending the March 15th RCP (Rider Coach Preparation) in Kansas City.  

 

 

See ya soon!!!!!! 

 

PRACTICE MAKES PERMENANT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE! 

(So please do it right - take a Riders Course. Your co-rider will be glad you did) 

 

Bill & Sheila, 

Your District Educator‟s 
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Region H—”The Hospitality Region” 
Region “H” Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      Jack Wagner 

                               Region “H” Director 

                                 Region “H” Trainer 

 

                Jim & Reba Berry         Garry & Phyllis Van Buskirk  

     Region “H” Assistant Director s                                                                                                                    Region “H” Assistant Directors  

      Region „H‟ Newsletter Editors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Sam & Anita Belinoski            Steve & Billie Fleming     Ricky & Karen Frazier 

        Region „H” Educators                                      Region “H” Member Enhancement Coord                   Region “H” MFA Coordinators 

                 Region “H” Asst Region Educators 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Larry & Brenda Penepent                               Ed & Ann Nahl                          

 Region “H” Motorist Awareness                        Region “H” Treasurer                                Ruby Seale 

        Division Coordinators                                       Regopm “H” Cjhapter of theYear Coord.                            Region “H” Vendor Coord. 
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BY THE BOOK 
By: Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 
 

 

“By the Book” articles are intended to help familiarize GWRRA Volunteer Leaders and Members with the poli-

cies, procedures, and information contained in the GWRRA Officer‟s Handbook (OHB). A Copy of the Officer‟s  

Handbook can be found at the following Internet website: www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandabook.html   

                                                Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, District, or Chapter newsletters. 

   
 

The Last Resort 
 

If you are taking the time to read By the Book, this article will proba-

bly sound like preaching to the choir.  However, we have had some 

Chapter Directors announce that they were going to close their Chap-

ter – frequently without involving the District Director or anyone else 

in advance.  Chapter closure is not the Chapter Director's decision to 

make.  There have been times when it seemed evident a Chapter 

would close, only to see it continue to not only survive, but to begin 

to thrive when the District became involved and some changes were 

implemented.  It is imperative that the District team be involved be-

fore any announcement of Chapter closure is made. 

 

Considering Chapter closure is a serious situation for GWRRA and its 

Members. Chapters are the very heartbeat of our Association. All 

Chapter closures can usually be prevented if the following proactive 

steps are taken.  This checklist is to help Officers considering the 

closure of an established Chapter. Officers involved in the closure of 

a Chapter should carefully review and consider all of the following 

questions and suggestions. It is imperative for the benefit of the par-

ticipating Members that all resources are utilized to keep the Chapter 

active. 

1. Has the reason for closing the Chapter been explained to 

all Chapter participants? It is important that they are aware 

of the situation and the reason the health of the Chapter is in 

jeopardy. Chapter participants can offer valuable suggestions 

and possible solutions to the problem. 

2. Have all Chapter participants been involved in attempting 

to save the Chapter? Many times a problem-solving meeting 

or series of meetings of concerned Chapter participants can 

yield viable solutions to save the Chapter. 

3. Have alternatives to closure been discussed with all Chap-

ter Participants? They need to have a clear picture of the 

reason for closure and the alternatives that are available to 

keep the Chapter active. 

4. Have key individuals within the Chapter been contacted 

for their input? Key individuals may have ideas or solutions 

that may not be expressed unless contacted directly for their 

input. 

5. Has the Chapter Director explored all alternatives within 

the Chapter to keep the Chapter active? Do not leave any 

stone unturned. It is very easy when frustrated with a prob-

lem to give in. All alternatives must be considered for the 

good of the participants. 

6. Has the Chapter Director involved the District Director? 

The District Director can many times lend support and offer 

additional ideas, suggestions or alternatives. 

7. Has the District Director contacted and discussed the clo-

sure with any of the Chapter Participants? Many times, direct 

contact from the District Director can carry more weight and 

solve some problems that were unable to be solved at a local 

level. 

8. Has the District Director met with Chapter participants in 

an attempt to avert the Chapter closure? At times, this might 

be advisable to allow the interested Chapter Participants an 

opportunity to work directly with the District Director to 

solve the problem. 

9. Has the Region Director been consulted regarding the pos-

sible Chapter closure? Here again, the Region Director, with 

his/her experience, might be able to offer additional ideas, 

suggestions or alternatives not previously thought of at Dis-

trict level and below. 

Have all alternatives to closure been exhausted? The Chapter 

should not be closed until all alternatives have been ex-

hausted. No alternative should be left untried just because 

we feel it probably wouldn’t be successful. 
 

If your Chapter is struggling, or if you hear of a Chapter talking about 

closing, please contact your District Director immediately. 

 

REMEMBER: Chapter participation is an important and invaluable 

benefit of GWRRA Membership. It is through Chapter participation 

that the GWRRA Member truly develops “FRIENDS FOR FUN, 

SAFETY AND KNOWLEDGE.” 

 

The more you know, the better it gets! 

 

Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 
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Chapter AChapter A  ––   WichitaWichita   

  

 

 

    Chapter Directors                                   
  Marty & Ruth Dannar 
      316-260-5272 

Asst. Chapter Director                   
    Joe & Deborah Gattenby 

             316-524-9547 

   Newsletter Editor    
        Mary Mazur 
         316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator        
       Bob Brown 

  

       Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett 
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Jerold Shook 

 

Chapter Historian 

 

 

      Chapter Couple 

   Bob & Barb Brown 
           

 

A Kansas Poem 

It‟s winter in Kansas and the gentle breezes blow 

Seventy miles an hour, at thirty-five below. 

Oh, how I love Kansas when the snow‟s up to your butt. 

You take a breath of winter air and your nose gets frozen shut. 

Yes, the weather here is wonderful, so I guess I‟ll hang around. 

I could never leave Kansas, „cause I‟m frozen to the ground! 

 
I don‟t know about the rest of you but when January started this year this is just 

how it felt. Thank goodness it finally started to be warm (if you think 40 & 50 is warm) 

because January was a busy month. We started out the month with our annual polar 

bear ride on January 1st which as I understand it only a few brave souls ventured out 

because it was one of those very cold days that we had but we met at Joe & Debbie 

Gattenby‟s for some good food and visiting with good friends.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe let us all know that this ride has been going on since 1991...wow! 
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KSA Continued 

 

Then just a few days later on the 3rd the fun started all over again at the Hohlfeld‟s 

for their annual game night with Frankie & Philis Valens. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next up was our monthly meeting on the 8th at Bishops on West Kellogg this is the 1st 

meeting with our new Chapter Directors Marty & Ruth and they introduce us to the rest 

of the team with include Asst Directors Joe & Debbie Gattenby, Chapter Rider‟s Educa-

tor Bob Brown, Chapter Treasurer Barb Brown, Chapter Membership Enhancement 

Christ Groom, Newsletter editor Mary Mazur, Couple of the Year is Chris & Michelle 

Groom and Individual of the year Bob Davis. Larry gave a lesson on helmets. Part of 

what was talked about was that judge because you pay a whole lot of money does not 

mean that you have the best helmet.  

                                                                                                            Next Page 
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KSA Continued 

 

A good helmet will fit well and be comfortable to wear for long periods of time. When 

putting on your helmet it and you try to turn it your skin should move but the helmet 

shouldn‟t press your face in…if it does and you wear it for too long it will give you a head-

ache 

 

We also found out that our monthly meeting is moving. Starting on February 12th we will 

be going to the Golden Corral on East Kellogg the price should be $11.45 (this will not in-

clude the tip so please remember our server and the hard work he/she will do for us)   

 

The 16th & 17th was the dates for our Mid-Winter Rendezvous at the Best Western in 

Park City and I just want to say that our District put on a great event for us and I‟m 

sure we all had fun (and I got a few pictures to prove it) 

 

Here are a couple pictures of the whole table with close ups of the cute buildings (got 

nothing to say about the 5th picture) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are a few pictures of some of the chapter members playing the games  

 

             Next Page 
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KSA Continued 

 

                  Starting with the Dannars & the Mazurs playing Family Feud.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We didn‟t do as good as we did last year and I don‟t know if it‟s because the questions 

got harder but whatever you do don‟t ask Marty or Larry “how do you adjust yourself” 

because they will have no problem standing up and showing you no matter how many peo-

ple are in the room.   

 

Here we have Michelle & Terry playing with some balls…and Joe‟s giving them a little ad-

vice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then there was the team skiing…Michelle & Debbie showing Larry & 

Marty how it‟s done. 
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KSA Continued 

 

They had a new event this year…                      At the closings since most of Chapter A‟s 

the Ugly Sweater contest and                           team is new they all had to be sworn in... 

here is Terri in her entry.                                  So now we are official. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This should make you all excited about coming to Mid-Winter next year. 
 

The rest of January was boring after all of this so now we need to look forward to 

February and here are some of the things to look forward to.  

1st – Pat Swilley Birthday 

        Ruth & Marty Dannar‟s Anniversary 

 

2nd – Ground Hog day. I don‟t care if he does or doesn‟t see his 

shadow…there will always be 6 more weeks of winter let‟s just hope that we‟re not 

up to our knees in snow!!! 

 

8th – Chuck Powell‟s Birthday 

 

12th – Rosie Posgai‟s Birthday 

Chapter meeting…remember new location is the Golden Corral at 

 11006 E Kellogg. Meeting starts @ 7:00 but come early to eat & 

Visit with the other members 

14th – Valentine‟s Day 
 

 

             Next Page 
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KSA Continued 

 

16th – President‟s Day  

 

24th – Debbie & Joe Gattenby‟s Anniversary 

  

Dave Beranek is the ride leader for this month‟s Dinner Ride so date, time and place is 

yet to be determined I‟m sure this information will be given to everyone later 

 

A few other dates to keep in mind 

 

 

I‟m going to remind everyone that if you ever attend an event or go on a ride and 

would like to let the others know about it just send me a brief story and pictures I would 

love to include it our newsletter.  

Send it to me at scarymary1210@sbcglobal.net 

 

That‟s all for now so until then…ride safe 

 
Mary Mazur      

Chapter A Newsletter editor 

mailto:scarymary1210@sbcglobal.net
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––   DeSotoDeSoto   

     Senior Chapter Directors      Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator     Chapter Treasurer 

Allen & Lee Ann Robertson           Paula Aiken        Eric Wadman               Ed James               

           785-979-4831                        785-842-8503                913-219-6678              816-225-2679    

     

    Chapter Couple                    Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor 

  Richard Bogi & Mary Rose Enderle         Joe Magnant                       Paula Aiken 

                                                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 January 1 was cold, but sixteen 

Chapter B members ventured out 

for a Polar Bear Run to Slow Ride in 

Lawrence.  Not everyone was on 

two or three wheels, but the group 

enjoyed a nice lunch and companion-

ship for the first day of 2015. 

 

Twenty three members attended 

the planning meeting on January 10.  Lots of ideas 

were bantered about as we enjoyed cookies and 

planned the 2015 riding calendar.  It was obvious that 

Chapter B members are eager for warm riding 

weather.  We decided there really weren't enough 

weekends in the year to do everything that we wanted, 

but we squeezed in a lot.  We will keep everyone up to 

date on our travels for the coming year and invite all 

who are interested to join us. 
 

The January monthly meeting was held on January 15 

and thirty three members were there to hear Chuck 

Finley give the 2014 mileage report.  With thirty mem-

bers reporting mileage, we rode 303,222 miles in 

2014.  Chapter B made it to the moon and approxi-

mately one fourth of the way back.  We have to find a 

way to return to Earth with either more members re-

porting their mileage or riding even more this coming 

year.  We also had at least one member in thirty five 

different states and Canada.  Roger Shores was once 

again the high mileage rider with 30,013 miles, and 

Missy was along for most of those miles.  Rounding out 

the rest of the top five were Bill Groh – 29,400 miles; 

John English – 19,633 miles; Ivan McKarnin – 15,151 

miles; and Ed James – 14,721 miles. 
 

Eighteen Chapter B members enjoyed the Mid-Winter 

Convention in Park City on January 16-17.  We had fun 

playing games, visiting with members from other chap-

ters and sharing treats from the dessert walk.   

The American Gothic painting, with a few 

changes, graced our pride table and Mary 

Rose Enderle won the ugly sweater con-

test.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were pleased to introduce Mary Rose Enderle and 

Bogie Bogenrife as our 2015 Couple of the Year.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dave Patton provided the entertainment before the 

Saturday evening meal and Steve Milam won money 

from the 50/50.    

It was a weekend of fun and camaraderie. 
 

Chapter B events for February: 

February 19 – Chapter Meeting 

February 28 – Breakfast Get Together 

 

Safe travels, 

Paula Aiken 



February 2015 18 Kansas Winger 

Chapter Directors 
Ron & Marjie Crawford 

       785-764-0626 

Asst. Chapter Directors 
   Don  & Brenda Williams 

          785-537-1988 

Web Master 
    John Gull 

785-266-6735 

Chapter Educator 
      Open 

      

Treasurer 
 Sandy Davis 

785-691-7000 

Chapter Editor 
    Don Williams 

    785-537-1988 

Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 

 

 

 

 

                          
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

   
       

 

January has been a slower month than December was as far as 

happenings within the chapter go.   

 

We held our annual “New Year Get Together” on the 1st at Red 

Robbin.  We had 12 people in attendance and even had three on 

bikes.   Brenda and I rode in from Manhattan and Ron Craw-

ford rode his trike. Marjie came in their car and her excuse/

reason was she had been deer hunting, however if she had gone 

hunting in the clothes she was wearing she wouldn‟t have 

wanted to get Bambi because she was dressed way too well to 

field dress an animal.  Everybody appeared to have a good time 

at Red Robbin after some confusion in who ordered what and 

Ken Felch being the last one served.  

 

We held our monthly meeting on the 20th and had 17 people in 

attendance.  Marty Danner delivered our new Chapter shirts 

and got real lucky as all who ordered them but two were in at-

tendance.  The shirts look real nice and are different from the 

originals so we now have a “new” look. 

 

Bill Hanson started the meeting off with reminding everybody 

the importance of a good T-CLOCS especially if the bike has 

been parked for a period of time.  Al Davis also commented to 

watch out for sand on the roads this time of year. 

 

Bill also asked for input on ride notification.  After a bit of dis-

cussion it was agreed that he would send out an e-mail a couple 

of days before a ride reminding everyone of the place and time 

to meet.  At our planning meeting in November it was decided 

that for some rides the initial meeting location would be other 

than our normal starting point of the Kwik Shop at 45th and 

Topeka Blvd in Topeka. 

Our motorcycle maintenance day was firmed up as April 25th at 

Ken & Arlene Felch‟s.  We also firmed up the Christmas Party 

for the Chapter for December 6th at the Lyndon Community 

Center.  This has been our normal location and time for our 

party for several years so it should come as no surprise to most 

people. 

 

Because of the dates of Wing Ding (Sep 3-6) and the District 

Rally (18-19) that we won‟t have a chapter meeting in Septem-

ber.  Ron will take care of notifying Perkins that we won‟t be 

utilizing the room. 

 

Marty mentioned that some of  his Chapter members worked 

odd schedules and were interested in riding with other chapters 

so I mentioned we would be going to Paradise again this year 

on the first day of Pheasant season and that anybody was wel-

come to join us anyplace along the route or even in Paradise.  

Al will be planning the ride with meet locations and times at a 

later date. 

 

I mentioned that Chapter B in Idaho is doing a Potato Ride. 

This involves visiting 6 different towns, each starting with a 

letter in the word potato and taking a picture of us and that 

town‟s post office or welcome sign to get photographic proof 

we were there. I was bored one day and planned a route that is 

less than 150 miles long with one of our favorite restaurants 

(Poncho‟s in Ottawa) along the route.  Most people seemed 

happy and we decided on April 11th for the ride.  If anybody 

that reads this we will be departing from the Kwik Shop at 

4500 SW Topeka Blvd.  The time will be announced at a later 

date; however I don‟t see it being real early for a ride of that 

length.  Our first stop will be at the entrance to Frito Lay just so 

we can be different. 

 

Gary Drake had the last thing to talk about and it wasn‟t real 

positive.  He had the number of motorcycle fatalities for 2014, 

of 48 which were up from the previous year.  He did say most 

of the fatalities did not involve a car being at fault so pay close 

attention while riding.  He did have a positive note that the stats 

for our type bikes were real good and to keep up the good 

work.  Also the M endorsements are improving and that their 

budget has been reduced this year, so there won‟t be as much 

advertising as in the past. 

 

We ended the meeting with the 50/50 drawing with Marjie 

Crawford winning the big prize and Brenda winning the 

smaller one. 

 

Our Chapter director stands out in February since he is the only 

chapter member with either a birthday or anniversary having 

been born on the 17th. 

 

 

Don & Brenda Williams 

ACD/Newsletter Editors 
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  Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  
Chapter Directors 

TBA                                    

 

 

    Chapter Educator           

 Russel Harold 

316-648-4714 

Asst Chapter  Director 

                 TBA 
 

 

        Chapter Treasurer 

              Gene Shannon 

Chapter News Letter Editor         Chapter Couple                Chapter Scrapbook                Chapter MEC  

                      TBA                      Gene & Delores Shannon          Rick & Brenda Kistler           Rick Kistler 

                             316-259-8920                        316-259-8920 

Happy Valentine‟s Day and Greetings from Chapter F!! 

We are excited here in Chapter F to have started another new year!  Just think of all the possibilities 

we have for the upcoming year in going on rides, learning new information at seminars and being able 

to attend activities and conventions here in Kansas and in other states.  The amount of fun and adven-

tures you have will be up to how many activities you attend, so get out there and have some fun.  We 

sure plan to!! 

Congratulations to Gene and Delores Shannon as the new Chapter F Couple of the Year. 

There are a lot of things the District Team has planned for us and there are a lot of rides and activities 

planned already by other chapters. 

If you did not attend the Mid-Winter Rendezvous this past month, you missed a great time!  Chapter F 

won the prize for Best Pride Table.  We were excited about that and surprised.  There was great enter-

tainment on Saturday evening before the banquet by Dave Patton, who is a member from Chapter B 

out of DeSoto.  He did a great job and everyone loved listening to him.  There were many fun things to 

do during the day and as always, the District Team made pop and popcorn available to all who wanted 

it. 

We were surprised and excited to learn that this year, every Chapter in Kansas will have a Couple of 

the Year.   Please remember to acknowledge these couples as they visit your chapters as they are repre-

sentatives for our organization.   

We would like to thank Chapter F members for the work they did in helping with games, bringing 

drinks, and helping to set up for the Chapter Pride booth.  All of your help was much appreciated. 

  

For Birthdays and Anniversaries this month we have: 

Birthdays:  Carol Chastain   2-3 

   John Glaves    2-10 

Anniversary  Everett and Carol Chastain 2-2 

 

See you down the road! 

District Staff 
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     Senior Chapter Directors Asst Chapter Director           Chapter Educator         Chapter MEC      

         Terry & Judy Mann             Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch                  Marv Ayres                    Bill Watts 

              620-728-9320                            620-921-5941                           620-241-2499           620-728-9320                

        remotemann@gmail.com                    dalet@cox.net    ayersmjta@cox.net  watts_bill@yahoo.com 
      

     Chapter Treasurer                Chapter Editor            Chapter Scrapbook     Chapter „H‟ Couple of the Year   

     Chris & Janice Scheurer           Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch             Ann Whithorn                Bill Watts & Sarah Taylor                      

           620-899-5772                             620-921-5941                      785-493-1541                          620-728-9320 

        c.scheurer@cox.net                        dalet@cox.net             izzy2freckles@hotmail.com          watts_bill@yahoo.com 

 

From your Chapter Directors 

 
Terry & Judy Mann 

   January has been a mostly non riding month. We had a good turnout on the 10th at Martinelli's in Salina for dinner. Too cold to ride but 

good night for food and fellowship, had another new couple join us from Salina (yellow trike) welcome to the Davenports. Way to go Jeff 

and Ann for recurring them. 

 

     
 

   Just finished a great Midwinter Rendezvous in Park City, had about 20 from our Chapter attend. Thanks to all that helped make it a big 

success.  Welcome to our new Couple of the Year Bill Watts and Sarah Taylor that were introduced at Midwinter.  A big thank you to our 

2014 Couple of the Year Dale and Georgeanna Tritsch for representing our Chapter well. 

 

   Great news, one of our newest members, Mark and Linda Classen, ordered a RoadSmith trike kit today. Looks like an iron butt ride is be-

ing planned to go to Alabama for the conversion. 

 

   Our next ride is a Valentine ride to Chapter P in Wichita on Feb. 13th. We have our Chapter H meeting on the 26 th. 

 

   We will end the month on Feb. 28th with a breakfast ride to the Firehouse Cafe in Hutchinson. 

  

Thanks 

Terry and Judy Mann directors of Chapter H. 
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From your Assistant Chapter Directors 

 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

 

   Your Assistant Chapter Directors have been busy building a new website for the Kansas District.  We have learned a lot in the last 7 weeks and 

did enjoy doing it.  We hope to keep adding to it and making it better.  Each chapter in the Kansas District has their own page or a link to their 

chapter website.  We are asking all chapters to send us information about their chapter:  Officers, photos with descriptions, event list, and anything 

the chapters think would be of interest to all who visit the Kansas District website. 

 

   Everything and everyone has a purpose.  If you don‟t know exactly what purpose you are intended for, just do what you do and be who you are.  

We all have our own special traits.  347550-01That is what makes us unique.  We can use these individualities in our chapter life.  I have learned 

much from others.  I may not always agree with another, but I will listen  and consider other opinions.  Back to everything has a purpose, we have 

motorcycles.  The purpose of a motorcycle is to be ridden --- in a fun, safe, manner.  That is why we as GWRRA members can rely on a good ride 

with other GWRRA members.  If you haven‟t recently taken a rider course, do so.  If you have in the past, do so again.  We in chapter H have sev-

eral opportunities to take courses offered by our instructors for all things GWRRA.  It would be fantastic if we could “flash mob” the courses and 

have the most enrolled from chapter H. 

 
   As your Assistant Chapter Director, I hope to get to know all of you better.  I am terrible at names, so always forgive me and correct me if I do 

not know your name or get it wrong.  I have to look in a mirror and sing Happy Birthday To Me to remember my own name sometimes. 

 

    Send your photos and descriptions or short article of what you have been doing to Ann Whithorn  izzy2freck-

les@hotmail.com so she can add it to the chapter scrapbook.  Also send it to Dale Tritsch dalet@cox.net  for the newsletter.  

Even a short ride for ice cream or pleasure would be appreciated. 

 

From your Chapter Educator 

 

 
Marvin & Toni Ayers 

Rider Ed. Bits 

Here we are in 2015.  I hope you all had a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  I haven’t been brave enough to get the 

Wing out this winter but a few of my friends have.  Kudos!  As we ready ourselves for 2015, meetings and rides, keep in mind the 

training you received in the past.  You may not be riding but you can keep your mind active.  Remember the games you played as a 

kid?  An imagination is a wonderful thing.  I have gone through the ERC2 course in my mind, the turns, the breaking, the balance, 

and the box.  Yes, I still hate the box but in my mind I can breeze right through it.  So my friends it won’t be long and we will be rid-

ing and using the skills we have.  Remember – A skill not used is no longer a skill! 

Marv 

 

            Next Page 

mailto:izzy2freckles@hotmail.com
mailto:izzy2freckles@hotmail.com
mailto:dalet@cox.net
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From your Chapter MEC 

 

 
Bill Watts & Sarah Taylor 

 

   Greetings my Chapter H and entire GWRRA Family.  Sarah and I do hope all is well with you and yours.  Things could not be going better 

for us and this weather we have had the past several days is giving both of us the itch to get out and start riding with our extended family mem-

bers. I do hope some of you have been able to get out and get a little riding in. If you have I am envious, but the fact remains there are some 

other things I have got to get done first so the riding will have to wait just a little longer for us. 

       

 Now a little about membership and recruiting. As most of all of you know, we talk about the importance of always keeping an applica-

tion close by and at the ready to present to a potential member. I am going to share something that happened this past Sunday after attending the 

business meeting on Sunday morning in Wichita. Terry and Judy, Dale and Georgeanna, along with Sarah and I went to Auntie Mae‟s for a late 

Breakfast. When we finished, Dale, Georgeanna, Sarah and I were standing in front of the restaurant talking about what each of us had planned 

for the rest of day. As we stood there and talked, a man on an 1800 pulled up got off the bike and removed his helmet. Dale and I both looked at 

him then we looked at each other and asked the same question; do you recognize him? Nope, neither of us had ever seen him before. 

    

 Well it just so happens that Sarah was already on her way to the truck to grab an application and she rounded the corner with the appli-

cation packet in hand at about the same time.  Dale and I were introducing ourselves to this man (Steve) and we were asking him all the right 

questions and he was giving us some great positive responses. It just so happened that Steve had just recently bought this 1800 and he knew 

very little about it and he was actually looking for anyone that was familiar with an 1800 and could teach him how to properly ride it and was 

looking for a group to ride with. Well I don‟t need to tell any of you that this guy is a prospectors dream because I know each of you are sharp 

enough to figure that out. 

    

 As the conversation went on a little we learned that his wife also rides another brand of motorcycle but we assured him that was alright 

because every chapter has some of them and it makes no difference and she could join on the family plan. He liked that idea. We told him about 

our Chapter and have invited them to visit us and we also told him about our sister Chapter A since they do live in Wichita. 

 You see, it really does not matter where you may be when you find people like Steve because they are out there. It‟s about approach-

ing people we see and having the recruiting tools close at hand. We may not get these people in our chapter but we (you) can at least get credit 

on the Find a Friend program and help find them a chapter and family so they too can start enjoying GWRRA as much as the rest of us. 

 

    I am going to close with this reminder for each of you: the prime riding season is going to be here quicker than we think. Now would 

be a great opportunity for any of you that have invited someone to come out and ride with us and take a look at our Chapter; if for some reason 

they had a conflict of scheduling when you invited them before and they could not make it, make contact with them again and check on them 

and extend another invitation for them to come with us. Tell them about some of the rides and activities and assure them that all of us will wel-

come them and do our best to make sure they have an enjoyable and positive experience. 

Have Fun and Ride Safe! 

Bill Watts 

Chapter H  MEC 

Kansas District MEC 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                              Next Page 
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From your Chapter COY 

 

 
Bill Watts & Sarah Taylor 

 
   Another Mid- Winter Rendezvous has come and gone and I know Sarah and I had a great time the entire weekend and I do hope that all of 

you that attended also had a great time and enjoyed yourselves. We missed those of you that could not be there.  If you have never attended a 

Mid-Winter we encourage you to attend next year. As both of us found out, it‟s not only about a fun weekend, it also may very well hold some 

surprises for some of you as it did for us on Saturday evening when Sarah and I were named Chapter H Couple Of The Year 2015. Yes, we 

were both surprised and honored at the same time because we both feel that any of you in our Chapter are a COY choice. We will uphold the 

tradition of this program and proudly serve each of you and Chapter H during this next year.  We already have our sights set on the District 

COY and will become more excited when 2015 draws to a close and this torch gets passed on to the next couple. 

 

From your Chapter Newsletter Editors 

 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

 

 

 

   We all have been doing our indoor things the last two months, but it is getting close to get out and ride time.  We have some very interesting 

meetings and events coming up.  Don‟t miss out. 

 

   I was happy to see all who attended the Mid Winter Rendezvous.  We all had a good fun time.  The games were fun.  The popcorn was plenti-

ful.  KS-F won the Pride Table judging, but our own KS-H Pride Table was good also.  All of the Pride Tables were good and the various theme 

settings were interesting.  Carolyn Colahan and Judy Mann each won a COY (couple of the year) basket.  Terry Mann won some goodies at the 

Dessert Dance.  I‟m sure others from chapter H got some goodies also.  Leon and Ellen Deges won the most games played.  Three teams from 

chapter H participated in the Team Feud.  That was fun.  We were so busy running around visiting and trying to see everything that we can‟t 

remember it all.  Be sure to thank the Kansas District Team for a fantastically fun time.  Dale & Georgeanna have reservations for next year 

already. 

Setup  
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                                          Registration                                                 Snacks 

    
 

                                            Pride Tables                                     Chapter H Table 

   
                                          Chapter H Table                                     COY Table 

   
 

Couple of the Year Breakfast 
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COY Baskets 

   
 

Chapter H COY Basket 

 
 

 

 

Honoring 2014 Couples of the Year                                        The 2015 COYs 
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THE GAMES 

 
Hoop the Twin Peaks Game 

   
 

                          Desert Dance                           Hip Croquet                         Elephant Race 

 

     
 

Team Feud 

   
 

 

                        Team Feud                                                         Skiing the Slopes 
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                                        Leon & Ellen                                       The Game Area 

   
 

Ugly Sweaters 

   
 

                                 Chapter H Breakfast                                                 Tired Judy 

   
 

 

Bugsy and Snowman 
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Member Rides 

 

Cindy Martin 2008 GL1800 

(the added trike kit next month) 

 

 

 
 

Mike and Mary Hildebrand 

Recently purchased 2006 Goldwing from Genes Gallery in Springfield 

 

 

Bugsy 
   I spent some time with Dale & Georgeanna this last few weeks.  I visited with some friends and I went to the Mid Winter Rendezvous.  It was 

fun. 
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Afterthoughts 
GWRRA Message Boards Sign-In Help: 

There seems to be a bit of confusion with the Message Boards, so hopefully this information will be helpful. 

The website is www.gwrrabbs.org  A pop-up box will come up when you get there stating: User name is your GWRRA Member-

ship number (zero's included). Password is the numbers in your address and the expiration date of your membership (in most 

cases). (If you are Life Members, it will be your address and then the word life, ex. 1234life.) 

Once you are in the Message Boards, if this is your first time, you need to go up to the right-hand corner and press "REGISTER". 

There you will fill out the information asked and create your own user name and password. Keep in mind, the user name you 

choose can't be changed and it is what everyone will see on the Boards when you are logged in, so choose carefully.  

Once you have registered, you will receive an email with your information. Please save this for future reference. You may be 

asked to login each time you go to the Board. The first set of logins will confirm your membership; the second logins will be what 

you created.  

If you still have any questions on this process, please give us a call. It is easier to walk you through it over the phone. 800-843-

9460. 

Upcoming Events  
 (Watch email and phone text for times and staging) 

 

Feb  13   Valentine ride to Chapter P  

Feb  22   Breakfast ride to Water‟s Edge in Hesston 

 Feb  26   Monthly Gathering 

 Feb  28   Breakfast ride to Firehouse Café in Hutchinson 

 

 

Birthdays       Anniversaries 
Pat Malecki        Feb 2     Mark & Linda Classen       Feb 14 

James Shaw Jr.  Feb 7 

Mark Classen      Feb 10 

Joan Frederick    Feb 11 

 

Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.  We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street 

in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

 

We draw one membership number which is placed somewhere in the newsletter. 

If the member to whom the number belongs sees it 

 and is present at the next gathering after the number is published,  

that member wins $5. 

(it pays to be a member and attend gatherings) 

 

Hey, get in on a good thing. 50/50 is 10 for $5. 

Did you find your membership number? Better read me again. 
 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch   

Newsletter Editor 

dalet@cox.net  620 921 5941 

http://www.gwrrabbs.org
mailto:dalet@cox.net
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Chapter P Chapter P ––   WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Directors        Assistant Chapter Directors 
Dave & Sherri McDonald                        Dennis & Kathy Chesnut 

          316-650-3238                                           316-214-1995 

Senior Chapter Educator           Member Enhancement 

  Rick & Carolyn Stevens      Glenn Bindley 

       316-683-1138       316-880-2396 

       Chapter Couple          Treasurer 

Garry & Phyllis VanBuskirk  Carolyn Stevens 

                                       316-683-1138 

 

Meeting Night – Friday, February 13, 2015 – we will once again having the Valentine‟s Sweetheart Din-

ner! $10.00 per person we begin serving at 6:30 pm. 

                            Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St,  

                            Derby Ks. 67037 in the fellowship hall at the south  

                            end of the building 
 

What‟s Happening? All seemed to enjoy the Mid Winter Rendezvous in Park City. Many Chapters were 

well represented, and a good time was had by all. Chapter P is proud to announce that Gary and Phyllis 

VanBuskirk will be the Chapter P Couple of the Year. Congratulations! Also Rick and Brenda Kistler 

were installed as the District Couple of the Year. Congratulations to them also. 

January 20th Chapter P had a good show for dinner at the newly remodeled Stroud‟s Restaurant in 

Wichita. A good feast of the signature Fried Chicken and all the extras. 

Looking Ahead 

February 13 we will once again having the Valentine‟s  Sweetheart Dinner, all chapters welcome. It will 

be held at the Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St, Derby Ks. 67037 6:30pm in the fellowship hall 

at the south end of the building, there will be a cost of $10 a plate everyone planning on attending 

should contact Sherri at dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 316-650-3238 or   .                                               

Kathy at Kathy@berexco.com316-214-1994 to RSVP 

  February Birthdays – Tammy Vickers -  Feb 25 

        February Anniversaries – Rick and Carolyn Stevens – Feb 25 

 

 

 

 

       Chapter Couple Garry & Phyllis        Dinner at Strouds    

     Have a good month,     Denny and Kathy Chesnut 

mailto:dlovessh@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Kathy@berexco.com
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––   WellingtonWellington   

 

 

Senior Chapter Directors        Chapter Couple           Ass’t Chapter Directors 
     Jack & Teresa Kistler               Jim & Carol Owens              Bill & Sheila Tucker 

            620-782-9636                                     316-777-1052 

 

  Ass’t Chapter Directors             Chapter MEC                     Chapter Treasuarer 

      Jim & Carol Owens             Ron & Judy Eggleston                  Becky Mangus 

                                                                                                   

  

  
 

Well gang another month has come and gone, which means we are that much closer to some good riding weather.  Some of you may have made 

it out in January, because as I recall there where a few nice days. 

 

 This year started off with a trip up to KSA‟s annual Bean Feed, it was a little to cool to ride for most of us, but we still made our way 

to the food.  We would like to say Thanks to Joe and Debbie Gattenby for their hospitality in hosting the bean feed once again this year.  They 

had a great turnout of people and plenty of food. 

 

 For those of you that were unable to attend this years Mid Winter Rendezvous, you missed a great weekend.  The District staff did a 

wonderful job once again in putting together a lot of fun stuff to keep everyone busy.  Some of the games that we all participated in included 

the Battle of the Sexes, which they decided was a tie and then we had the Family Feud once again. This year they broke the record with the 

amount of teams that joined in on the Family Feud. I am sorry to say that none of the “Q” crew teams came out on top this year, but look out for 

us next year!  We also had the round robin games this year again and as always the Clothespin game was a big hit. 

 

 We would also like to extend a BIG CONGRATULATIONS to Rick and Brenda Kistler, they were named our 2015 Kansas District 

Couple of the Year at Mid Winter.  We know that they will represent all of us well. 

 

 Now a reminder of our upcoming events for February, on the 21st we are going to have a Breakfast Ride/Drive depending on the 

weather, to Derby‟s Little Firehouse Café, we will plan on leaving Udall at 7:30am and plan on meeting at the Café at 8:00am.  We will put out 

more details as we get closer.  Also, in March we are going to be having our St. Patty‟s Party once again and it will be at the Udall Comm. 

Bldg., we plan on starting the evening around 6:30pm.  So everyone get your potato centerpieces ready and let‟s see how creative some of you 

are this year.  On March 22nd we will have another Breakfast/Day Ride, more details as it gets closer.  Everyone mark your calendars and plan 

on joining us. 

 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS:                            ANNIVERSARIES: 

Chris Naylor 2nd                                            Jim & Carol Owens  14th 

Bev Smith 10th                                          Duane & Cathy Sherrard  28th 

  

             

Until the next time, 

Ride Safe, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 

“Q” Sr. Chapter Directors  

 

 

                                                                                                                                                         Next Page for Photographs 
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Kansas Couple of The 

Year 2015 

  

 

 

 

 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 

KS-F 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2015 
                                                      CHAPTER A COUPLE OF THE 

YEAR 
Chris & Michelle Grooms 

 

      CHAPTER B COUPLE OF THE      
         YEAR 
     Richard Bogie & Mary Rose  Enderle 
              

CHAPTER C COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

Gary & Susie Drake 

CHAPTER F COUPLE OF 
THE YEAR 

  Gene & Delores Shannon 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2015 
  

CHAPTER H COUPLE OF THE           CHAPTER P COUPLE OF THE 
                     YEAR           YEAR 
       Bill Watts & Sarah Taylor             Garry & Phyllis VanBuskirk                                     

                 
 

CHAPTER Q COUPLE OF THE YEAR 

Jim & Carol Owens 
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The Kansas  

   Twisters 

        Drill Team 

   Steve Bockhaus, Team Captain 

 

 

 

 

  Here it is time for February news and I am caught not 

ready. Ok, so I am admitting that I have put off writing 

this article. There is not much news from the team yet, so 

this may make one think that we are not busy. WRONG! 

The team has been very busy designing a new routine for 

you to see. It takes a lot of work to come up with a routine 

that is interesting to watch, flows smoothly and contains 

all of the required competition moves.Once the routine is 

choreographed, then it must be present to the team as a 

whole. After the team approves it, then we must figure out 

how to call all of the moves in a manner that every rider 

understands.  

 

 

 

 

 

From that point, it is walk, walk, walk! We have to under-

stand the routine before we ever ride it. Now to many this 

may seem like we are playing “follow the leader”, maybe 

we are in their eyes.    

But like Bill Tucker says --- “Practice makes Permanent”. 

The Drill Team routines are just like anything else we do 

on a motorcycle, we do not ride until it is safe to ride.  

  We are not complaining, we are just pointing out the 

hard work and dedication that this group does and has 

while we represent the riders of Kansas. 

  We ALL enjoy what we are doing. 

 

Ride SAFE and ride OFTEN! 

Steve A Bockhaus – Captain 

Twisted “One” 

Kansas Twisters Motorcycle Drill Team. 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
 

2015 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

Kansas & Region 

 

March 26-28:  Louisiana District Convention, Lafayette 

April 16-18:   Region „H‟ Convention, Marshall, TX 

April 30-May 2:        Texas District Convention,  

May 22-24:   Arkansas District Convention 

May 30:    KS District East Picnic Ride, Caney 

June 17-20:         Reno Rendezvous, NV 

June 19-20:    Kansas Camp Out Council Grove Lake 

September 3-6:        Wing Ding, Huntsville Alabama 

September 13:         KS State Ride In  

September 18-19:  Kansas District Convention, Best Western  

      Hotel, Park City Ks   

September 26:   KS District West Picnic Ride, Greensburg  

October  15-17:   Oklahoma District Convention Sequoyah   

      State Park, Wagner, OK 

November ??   Region „H‟ Team Meeting, Marshall TX     
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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